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The City of Sydney’s IPART/Fit for the Future submission demonstrates my 
Council’s capacity to meet the coming populations and infrastructure challenges. I 
have endorsed this submission at a Council meeting and while I won’t repeat the 
details of the submission here I do wish to draw the Committee’s attention to some 
of the contents that demonstrate the City’s very strong financial position. Although 
the City has around 200 000 residents it effectively meets the needs of 1.2 million 
workers on a daily basis. The average number of residents per Council in the OECD 
is 104 500. The proposed merger of the City of Sydney, Botany Bay, Randwick, 
Waverley and Woollahra would create a Council with a residential population of over 
500 000 people. 
 
In addition to meeting the daily needs of $1.2million people the City has committed 
significant funds to large scale infrastructure projects such as the CBD Light Rail ( 
$220 million) and the Green Square Town Centre ($800 million). On these basic 
numbers the City exceeds expectations for basic service delivery. However, it is the 
City’s fine grain approach to dealing with neighbourhoods that demonstrates its real 
success. 
 
The City hosts over 100 community consultations per year and regularly has 
detailed conversations with community leaders and groups regarding the future of 
their neighbourhoods. Through this the City has been able to tailor its community 
service delivery to reflect the needs of the communities.  The result is a diverse 
group of community centres, arts centres and environmental services. Aside from 
the direct service delivery the City also supports a large number of arts, cultural and 
welfare organisations. Some of these organisations support disadvantaged groups 
within our local government area such as Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders, the 
LGBTI community and youth at risk.  
 
More broadly the City has also been able to respond to community concern 
regarding the global climate crisis and become a national leader on energy 
efficiency and environmental schemes. Broad consultation informed the City’s 
Sustainable Sydney 2030 Strategy and leading experts in energy and environmental 
programs were engaged.  As a result the City is well placed to meet its goal of 70% 
cut in emissions levels (below 2005 levels) by 2030. 
 
These impressive achievements by the City of Sydney would not be possible under 
a Council of 500 000 plus residents. The City’s partnerships with the community has 
allowed it to lead the way on a number of infrastructure and service issues that other 
levels of government have failed to act upon. The City’s advocacy for new public 
schools in the inner city demonstrates Council’s understanding of local community 
needs ahead of other levels of government. 
 
The NSW Government has designed the Fit for the Future reforms around the false 
assumption that larger Councils are more efficient. As noted in the City’s IPART 
submission, its prior experience of amalgamation between South Sydney and 
Sydney Council caused considerable disruption and took five years to fully integrate 
both organisations. In Victoria, where amalgamations have already taken place, the 
experience has resulted in an increase in rates for residents.  
 
It is worth noting that, in NSW, there is not a clear link between the size of a Council 
and its financial position. There is a wide variety of complex reasons why some 
NSW Councils are in less fortunate financial circumstances. While some are 
challenged with a limited income base others face infrastructure challenges.  
 
 






